Attachment A9 EXHIBIT 27

* June 26, 2020

Michael Lawrence

Email: lawrence@commercesireetra.com

Re: Forest Park—Tree Protection Plan, Prepared by Sound Urban Forestry {SUF} in 2015
Dear Mr: Lawrence:

As you authorized, Professional Forestry Services, Inc. has peer reviewed the report prepared
by SUF, dated lune 23, 2015. The following information will show the report reviewed is still
valid as of June 26, 2020.

1. The inventory method used by SUF was sufficient for determining the trees required
by the City of Tumwater.

2. QOur on-site inspection of June 24, 2020 did not detect any mortality since the 2015
report. -

3. No additional trees would be anticipated if the plots taken in 2015 were remeasured.

4, The actual surveyed acreage within the property has been determined to equai 7.73
acres instead of the 7.94 acres (Thurston County records) used by SUF.

5. After using the 7.73 acres, the total figures did not change enough to warrant an
additional report. Inthe final analysis, the figures for trees retained and trees required
to be added would be the ones shown in the report of June 23, 2015.

6. Inthereport’s narrative on part V. Tree Protection, it is {very important for an Arborist
or Professional Forester to inspect the site once the “limits of clearing” have been
staked and before tree falling has begun).

If additional information is required by the City of Tumwater, please contact us.

Sincerely,
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Certnéled Forester-No. 1244
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